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Dear Parents,

Welcome to a new school year!  I’m thrilled to be starting my fourteenth year at Douglass, and my twenty-first year of teaching.  I spent the summer months relaxing, catching up with family and friends, and travelling.  We spent time in New Mexico, Pennsylvania, and New York. As is typical of my summer months, I took the opportunity to catch up on personal reading.  I highly recommend The Boys in the Boat by Daniel James Brown. I also discovered my new favorite read aloud, Echo by Pam Munoz Ryan, a book the class and I will share during a Peace unit in November/December.
A few more personal tidbits about me…  My husband, Brian, and I moved from Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania and settled in Louisville.  Our two daughters, Cadence and Madison, are both Douglass grads. Madison is now in eighth grade at Monarch K-8. Cadence is starting her first year of high school at Monarch High School. Baxter, our nine year old Puggle, completes our family unit.
If you have not yet done so, please be sure to visit our school website.  It is updated regularly, and is a great resource for information.  Our “grade level” website can also be helpful.  The link is on our school website, under the “classes and programs” tab. It is a great resource for updated information about homework, projects, calendars, due dates, field trips, forms, school photos, etc. I hope you’ll bookmark it and use it often!
Back to School Night, Thursday, August 25th at 6:30 p.m.  I look forward to answering your questions, and providing you an overview of the year.  If you are looking for ways to help in the classroom, I will provide a “wish list” for parent volunteer options/ideas.  Please let me know if you will not be able to attend, and I will send some information home with your child.  Since it is still almost a week away, I’ve provided some basic information below to help your child get off to a good start.
Homework:  Helping your child to establish a consistent time and a quiet place for homework is very helpful.  Also helpful is designating a location for where items are “housed” (i.e. when an assignment is complete, where does it go?  Where does the backpack go?) These practices will help to create and encourage organizational habits for your child.  The fourth grade expectation is that each child may spend up to 40 minutes with homework each night (Monday – Thursday).  About twenty minutes of this time should be devoted to reading (with a parent is fine and encouraged).  This is the most important homework assignment for your child.  We ask kids to work on basic reading and math skills at home, to reinforce their learning in these core subject areas. Periodically throughout the year we will also assign long-term projects that students will be expected to work on at home (such as a folktale story vine, a biography speech, memorization of lines for a play, etc.)
Time for Kids: Time for Kids (TFK) is a weekly magazine that covers global current events, science topics, and many other interesting nonfiction articles for students.  I will typically use this as a reading and writing resource in class, and it will then come home with your child to be used as he/she wishes.
Snacks: I encourage the students to bring a snack each day and ask that it be nutritious.  Good suggestions are fruit, nuts, crackers, cheese, bagels, yogurt, etc.  Please do not send candy, cookies, or chips for snacks.  I appreciate your help.
Eldorado Spring Water:  I encourage your child to bring a water bottle for use in class.  I will have a water supply delivered monthly which the kids can use to refill their bottles in the room.  I ask for a donation of $20 per family at the start of the year to cover the cost of this year-long delivery (this donation request is on-line through Rev Trak at the time of registration). The water supply in the room helps to keep your child in the room, instead of heading out to the hallway water fountains.   Seeing the water dispenser also encourages your child to drink more water throughout the day. According to current brain research, keeping hydrated will help your child to stay focused, increase concentration time, and further enhance his/her learning.
Classroom Supply Donation:  For the past few years, Douglass teachers have been requesting a “flat” donation per child to cover classroom supplies (this donation request is also on-line through Rev Trak at the time of registration). I have found this to be win-win-win situation for all. Students don’t have to lug around a huge bag of goods on the first day of school, we don’t have to find storage room (sorely missing in our classrooms) for a year-long supply of various items, and parents are alleviated the headache of finding the “specific items” that picky teachers have requested. I’ve also found that it helps to be “greener”, as some supplies (such as classroom rulers) can be used year after year. Your donation covers: binders, folders, pencils and pouches, paper, erasers, sticky notes, glue, markers, highlighters, tape, etc. Everything your child will need to get through the school year. You may still want to have a small collection of items at home to facilitate homework (pencils, erasers, paper).
Birthday celebrations:  Your child’s birthday is a special day, and it is our job to make him/her feel special on that day.  We plan to do so in many ways.  Our morning meeting’s focus will be to share positive comments about your child.  Each month we will designate a “birthday lunch day”, where each child celebrating a birthday during the month will bring a sack lunch and join me for games and fun during lunch recess.  I request that birthday treats are not sent in on the day of your child’s birthday.  I’d prefer that you celebrate with them in a “sweet way” at home.  Thank you!
Friday Folders: Friday folders will come home each Friday with your child.  Please review the work in the folder with your child, and return the folder each Monday.  Permission slips, order forms, etc. may be returned in the folders.  The rest of the papers should remain at home or be recycled after reviewing them.
Assignment Notebook (Planners) = ANB: Most of the students used an ANB in third grade.  This handy tool helps to keep track of your child’s progress at school.  It also helps your child to learn the essence of planning and scheduling.  Students record assignments daily, and put a check mark next to each assignment after it is completed.  Completing the ANB is a daily whole class activity, and is intended to go back and forth between home and school each day. You can always peruse it to know what your child is working on at school.
Communication:  You may call or e-mail me.  Contact info is below.  I will send biweekly newsletters home to help you stay “in the know” of classroom happenings.  linda.taht@bvsd.orgI would love to have your e-mail address to send these electronically.  It’s easiest if you email me at , with the subject “add to newsletters”.
Book Clubs: Periodically I’ll send home Scholastic book orders in Friday folders.  These book clubs often have great titles at wonderfully low prices.  This program can be a great motivator for developing a love for reading.  Of course, the library is a great motivator too.  For your convenience, an on-line ordering system is set up.  SIGN UP at www.Scholastic.com/bookclubs . On the parent page, click the "Don't have a User Name and Password?" link, and then register for your own username and password. When prompted, enter the one-time Class Activation Code GK7D3. This code ensures that your order is sent to me.  One of the perks about parents ordering on-line is that the orders help our classroom to receive free books. See first flyer in this Friday’s folder!
I am looking forward to a great year together.  I know it will be full of lots of learning and lots of fun!  Have a wonderful weekend, and welcome back to school!!

Linda Taht
linda.taht@bvsd.org
720-561-6674

Please send me a quick email (easiest for both of us) so I can add you to our classroom news distribution list! (
Welcome Back!








